



CITY OF BELLEVUE

ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday 
Conference Room 1E-113
February 2, 2017 
Bellevue City Hall

6:30 p.m. 
Bellevue, Washington

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Swenson (Chair), Strom (Vice Chair), Howe, Mach, and Schreiner
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Morin
OTHERS PRESENT: Deputy Director Andrew Lee, Watershed Planning Supervisor Kit Paulsen, Operations Manager Don McQuilliams

MINUTES TAKER: Laurie Hugdahl

1.
CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by Chair Swenson at 6:30 p.m. 
2.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Motion made by Commissioner Schreiner, seconded by Commissioner Howe, to approve the agenda as presented. Motion passed unanimously (5-0).
3.
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS
None
4.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
January 5, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes
Vice Chair Strom pointed out some duplicate text. The paragraph at the bottom of the first page beginning with “Commissioner Strom . . .” is repeated in the middle of the second page. 
Motion made by Vice Chair Strom, seconded by Commissioner Howe, to approve the January 5, 2017 minutes as amended. Motion passed unanimously (5-0).
5.
CITY COUNCIL COMMUNICATIONS
· Replacement Commission Process

Deputy Director Lee stated that he, Chair Swenson, and Mayor Stokes interviewed six potential commissioners and came to a consensus on one of them who will be formally appointed on February 6. There will be two other commissioner openings coming up on May 31 when Keith Swenson and Ticson Mach finish their 8-year terms. 

· Council Liaison

Deputy Director Lee stated that there isn’t a decision yet for the Council Liaison. 

6.
REPORTS AND SUMMARIES

· ESC Calendar/Council Calendar 

There are no agenda items for March so at this point it looks like there might be no meeting in March. This will be decided in the next week or so. There will also be no meeting in May. 
On February 21 there will be a commendation for Calvin Wang. His wife and son will be present for that. 

7.
NEW BUSINESS

· Storm & Surface Water Monitoring Programs
Presenter: Kit Paulsen, Watershed Planning Supervisor
Ms. Paulsen gave an overview of the monitoring programs for rainfall, stream flows, invasive snails, and environmental indicators to evaluate the surface water system and status of stream health. She discussed data related to rainfall and streamflow. 

Salmon spawning is another area that the city monitors starting in September every year. Salmon used to be common in Bellevue, but are not doing as well they were previously. There has not been spawning in Kelsey Creek for the last five years. The City is trying to do something to improve the water chemistry in addition to the habitat and fish passage to bring salmon back. Spawner surveys identify problems for fish passage and also to see if capital projects have been effective. 

Other fish such as cutthroat, sculpin, and dace are also monitored and evaluated because they don’t migrate and are only affected by conditions of Bellevue streams. Cutthroat trout are also examined to see what they are eating. There is an infestation of New Zealand Mudsnails in a few streams in Bellevue. Additionally, the city is using environmental DNA (eDNA) to check for the presence of mudsnails. The city is trying to reduce the spread of the invasive snails to other streams.
Stream bugs are used to find out more information about the conditions of streams. These are used to analyze what kinds of stressors are happening in the streams. Different bugs are sensitive to different things so studying them provides an indication of the condition of streams. The B-IBI (Benthic Index of Biotic Integrity) is an index used to compare the condition of Bellevue’s streams to other cities. Unfortunately, all urban areas are having similar challenges in maintaining healthy stream conditions. 

Ms. Paulsen explained that all this information is feeding into Stormwater Initiatives: Watershed Planning, Open Streams Assessment, Water Quality Improvement, Property Management, and Primary Conveyance (Private). 

The information is used to assess the status of the streams, to identify problems and propose solutions for capital projects, to evaluate those projects after they’ve been completed, to look at mudsnail impacts, to support stormwater initiatives, and to support regional efforts. The information is also available for research for other people and jurisdictions. 

Chair Swenson asked if the status of streams is going up or down. Ms. Paulsen replied that salmon returns to Coal Creek is improving, but Kelsey Creek is getting worse. There has actually been more spawning in Coal Creek than there was previously. The index scores are fairly stable. There seems to be a tapering off of how quickly the water flow goes up and comes back down, which can help improve stream habitat. 
· Mobile Workforce – Deployment of Tablets & Optimized Software to Field Crews
Presenter: Don McQuilliams – Operations Manager – Regulatory Compliance & Surface Water
Mr. McQuilliams discussed the rollout of the Utilities Field Mobility Project. The main focus was on improving customer service and improving business efficiencies. The process was started by interviewing staff to find out what they wanted and needed and what was important to them. Over 20 field observations were also done to analyze how the devices would be used and to see the conditions and the work environment. The RFP was developed at the same time. User and functional requirements were reviewed such as the ability to see the screen in all light conditions, the ability to take high quality photos, etc. 
Eight vendors with different skill sets submitted proposals for the RFP. The project team weighted the pros and cons of each and focused on an easy to use solution. Interloc was chosen as the successful vendor. Interloc is also the company that has been supporting the City’s Maximo system for quite some time so they are very familiar with the City.
Five mobile devices were tested in the Device Lab. 41 surveys were completed and staff found the iPad Pro familiar, easy to use and reliable. 65 iPad Pros were deployed in September 2016. The iPads were initially introduced without the Informer application. This was to build familiarity with the device and to separate the Informer application from other applications. It also created a desire to use the mobile device. Applications introduced in the initial rollout included: GoMaps, Outlook, Word, Excel, PowerPoint, OneDrive, OneNote, Apple Message and Facetime, and Google Translate. 

Informer was deployed in December 2016. Utilities uses IBM Maximo as its MMIS (Maintenance Management Information System). Informer is a 3rd party application designed to interface with Maximo using an easy to use User Interface for the mobile device. 
Staff has had the iPads for about six weeks. About 80% are using them more than twice a week. About 50% are using them every day. 60% of staff surveyed indicated that the device meets their needs. 50% say they like the software. 62% of staff say that the devices have cut back on their trips to and from the field. 
Process improvements are on the way. Staff has identified some improvements moving forward such as interactive maps, increasing search capacities, customizable start screens, inspection applications connected to Maximo via Informer, and access to shared drives and commonly used files. Mr. McQuilliams stated that success for this project looks like providing the right information in the right form factors to staff so they’ll embrace the mobile technology. This project has been driven from the beginning by staff engagement, and they have ownership in it. Going forward user groups will be set up to meet periodically.  
Vice Chair Strom stated that she loves this. She asked how well it works in the rain. Mr. McQuilliams demonstrated the device and showed how it works. General questions and answers followed about how it works. This was budgeted for $1 million and has come in around $800,000 which leaves some room for additional applications. Commissioner Strom asked if other cities are using these. Mr. McQuilliams replied that some cities are although they may be using different devices or software. Mobile technology is definitely becoming more common. There was discussion about the benefit of having different languages available on the devices. 
Commissioner Howe asked if staff has seen cost savings with the reduced trips back and forth. Mr. McQuilliams said staff hasn’t tried to figure out how to measure that yet. 
8.
COMMISSION REPORT

Chair Swenson said the interview process was fascinating. He would like to know more about how education about the recycling process works in apartment buildings. 

9.
DIRECTOR’S OFFICE REPORT 
Deputy Director Lee explained that there was a water main break today towards Lake Sammamish off of a 6” AC water main which depressurized the entire system. As a result there was total loss of system pressure and DOH required them to issue boil water notice. Service has been restored, but there is still a boil water notice until lab samples can be confirmed to be free of bacteria. He summarized that water crews have been very busy this year. 
The sewer lakeline project at Meydenbauer bay is going full steam. The project is still on schedule to be out of the park by the end of April.

Acoustic testing has been done for four different stretches of pipeline since 2015 – along West Lake Sammamish Pkwy, near the Forest Hills reservoir, along Rambling Lane upstream of Bill Gates’ home, and the area where the water main break occurred today. The stretch where the water main break occurred today had about 50-60% degradation based on the acoustic testing and was scheduled to be replaced in the next 1-2 years. The main break today serves as confirmation that the acoustic testing is accurate, and we plan to continue using acoustic testing to make future asset management decisions. There was some discussion about how to assess similar scenarios in the future. 

10.
CONTINUED ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 
None

11.
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 7:41 p.m.


